
 

 

 

 

I am not much of a gardener but I understand 
the principles: good soil, regular watering and 
feeding, pruning, sunshine, loving attention and 
time. I understand the stages of care as well as 
the seasons of life. 

Given my garden history, I know that following 
the basics does not guarantee every harvest 
but it does stack the odds in your favour. 

Yet even with this knowledge, we are often 
consumed with wanting to cut corners. We 
want to build a legacy, create a habit and 
address a weakness with as little work and 
suffering as possible. And if we are unhealthy 
about wanting this for ourselves, we are 
positively dysfunctional in the desire to have it all for our children. 

Yet instead, whenever we want to bring personal growth or change, we 
need to apply the principles of cultivation. Those principles based on care, 
expertise and time. 

And only then, once we have walked every stage and season, are we likely 
to see the fruits of a life well lived.  

Mufti Day & Yr 6 Fundraiser....…July 31 

Storytime in the Bush…….……August 4 

School Photo Day……………August 10 

Book Week………..……..August 17 - 21 

Book Week Parade………….August 21 

Yr 6 Camp……………...Aug 31 - Sept 2 

You’ve got to nourish to flourish. 
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General Information 

Mufti Day and Year 6 Fundraiser 
~ Friday, July 31 ~ 
Next Friday, July 31, we will be having our 
annual Mufti Day (free dress).  

Students in ‘free dress’ will need to bring a gold 
coin donation.  

Bring a few extra 
dollars to purchase a 
donut, cookie and/or 
hot drink. $5 would 
allow you to get all 3! 

This day is a fundraiser 
in support of the Year 
5 Market Day at the 
end of the term. 

Book Week Parade 
~ Friday, August 21 ~ 
On Friday, August 21 students can participate in 
the Book Week Parade by dressing up as a 
character from a favourite book. 

Start having a think now for 
some ideas. 

NEW School Banking rewards  
now available! 
Exciting new Treetop Savers rewards are now 
available, while stocks last! 

For every deposit made at school students will 
receive a silver Dollarmites token. Once 
students have individually collected 10 tokens 
they can redeem them for exclusive School 
Banking reward items in recognition of their 
regular savings habits. There are two new items 
released each term so be sure to keep an eye 
out for them! 

Treetop Stationery Set   Treetop Handball 

Magic Mist Drink Bottle Tomato Seed Kit 

Pick Up and Drop Off 
As per last term, parents/carers and visitors may 
come onto the school grounds to attend pre-
arranged meetings and for drop off and pick up 
purposes only. 

Extensive cleaning is still required during the day, 
and also before and after school.   We ask that 
parents, friends and students clear the verandah 
and grassed areas by 3:30pm to allow this 
cleaning to take place. 

Unfortunately, we are still not yet able to give 
access to the playground equipment, toilets, 
drink fountains, or sporting equipment after 
school as there are strict guidelines for cleaning. 

School Banking resuming Term 3 
As coronavirus restrictions begin to ease across 
each state and territory, the School Banking 
program will restart at Carmel Primary from 
Tuesday, August 11. 

Thank you for supporting the School Banking 
program and remember, School Banking day is 
every Tuesday. Each week, hand your deposit 
book and money to the front office. 

School Absence 
Just a friendly reminder…when your child is 
unable to attend school, we ask that you please 
notify the school prior to 9am.  

This can be done by phone, email or written note 
and please specify the reason for absence (eg 
sick, family reasons, doctor, dental or specialist 
appointment), so that this can be noted on our 
attendance records. Thank you. 
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VACSWIM  
2020/2021 Programs 
VacSwim will run in October.  

The Minister of Education and Training has 
announced that VacSwim will run in October 
and December/January school holidays. 
Physical distancing and good hygiene 
practices will be in place. 

Dates are available online at 
www.education.wa.edu.au/programs-and-
locations   

Enrolments are open on 22 July 2020. It is 
important for every child to learn to swim and 
develop essential water safety skills. 

VacSwim’s school holiday swimming programs 
are conducted by qualified instructors who 
teach children the skills to be confident 
swimmers and safe in the water.  

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY IS COMING! 
Our school photo day is on Monday, 10th August!  
Approximately two weeks prior to the photo day every student will receive a Kapture Photography order 
envelope to bring home. The recommended method of ordering your photos is online through Kapture’s website 
as your payment is secure and can be easily verified at any time. If you pay online, there is no need to return the 
order envelope to school.   
 
Alternatively you can pay by cash and return the provided envelope to the school on the photography day. 
Please note the photographers cannot open sealed envelopes and cannot provide change.  

Late payment envelopes cannot be accepted by the school office or by Kapture. You can place an order online 
for class or individual photographs at any time for the remainder of the current school year however a fee may 
apply if you order more than 10 days after photography. 

If your child is in a special group photo, you can use the same school code on your order envelope to view and 
order these photos on Kapture’s website, around the 
time that school photos are ready to be delivered. 
Please note; Class group, individual and sibling portraits 
are not available to view online.  

Kapture offer a money back guarantee for any parent 
who is not fully satisfied with their photo package. 
Should you have any queries before or after photo day, 
please direct them to the Kapture office on 9240 1714 or 
email enquiries@kapture.com.au. 

All students will be photographed 
individually on photo day for school 
administration records AS WELL as 
included in their class group photo 
available for purchase to all families. 
Should there be any reason why your 
child should NOT be included in the 
photo shoot –please contact the 
school office. 

 

SIBLING ORDERS  
CAN ONLY BE PLACED ONLINE. Late requests cannot 

be granted. Log on to kapture.com.au for your 
sibling photo order cut-off date and time. 

You have the option to order a sibling photo 
package online, however please note sibling orders 
will close in most instances @midday sharp at least 
one business day before the first photo date. We 
suggest you place your online sibling order as soon 
as you receive your order envelope with your order 
instructions as places are limited.   

*IMPORTANT – Sibling photos will only be taken 
during recess and if necessary lunchtime. If you 
wish to include your child from the Secondary, it will 
be your responsibility to make sure they are at the 
Primary School at the appropriate time. 

Position Available 
Groundsman at Carmel Adventist College 
Primary 
8-10 hours a week. (Usually spread over 3 days 
each week). Most work to be completed outside 
of school operating hours.   

Duties include: 
Maintaining sport and recreational fields and 
gardens including restoration, irrigation, pest and 
weed control, equipment maintenance. 
Keeping grounds tidy – ie. leaf blowing of paths, 
yard areas. 
Some manual watering of garden areas over 
summer months. 

Working with Children Card/Clearance is required. 

Applicant must be self-motivated, show initiative 
and be comfortable working within 
a school environment. 
  
Please contact Janine Taylor to 
express interest or if you require 
further information. 
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Chapel 
We have our weekly Chapel program on 
FRIDAY morning from 8:50am to 9:30am. 

Parents are welcome to attend, however 
social distancing is required for visiting adults 
and there will be a register to sign.  

We are limited to 60 people (including 
younger siblings) in the library-end of the 
room. 

Alternatively, you are welcome to join the 
Chapel program via Zoom. Check your 
Seesaw notifications Friday morning for the 
Zoom meeting link. 

This Friday (July 24), the program will be 
coordinated by our teachers. 
Speaker:  Pr Andrew Olsen 
 
Next week (July 31)… 
Coordinating: Pre-Primary class 
 
 
We hope you can join us! 

Welcome to our new Chaplains… 
We really like people!!  We are really pleased to be a part of 
the Carmel Primary family.  You might recognise Robyn from 
last year, when she worked as the chaplain for Terms 2 & 
3.  Robyn and I (Andrew) are teaming up to make the 
chaplaincy team for the remainder of this year.  

Let us tell you a bit about ourselves… 
We have been married for 23 and a half years, Lived in New 
Zealand for four years and then headed to Robyn’s hometown 
of Busselton (where Robyn’s whole family lives).  I worked as a 
tradie there for around 17 years installing curtains and blinds - 
so I do answer to being called the ‘Blind Man’.  Robyn worked 
with a lady in a ‘Baby Music’ program and loved interacting 
with the kids and their carers.   

We moved to Perth mid-year in 2017 when I became a Pastor 
again.  I also did this while in NZ.  I’m currently the associate 
Pastor of Livingston SDA church and the chaplain one day a week at Carmel Secondary.  We 
have a 14year old daughter who is in Year 9 at Carmel Secondary.  Not to forget we have a 
6month old puppy that we all adore (we all love dogs).  We both really enjoy music, a good 
chat and a good laugh.   

Please stop and say hi as you see us around the school - bring a picture of your pets! We 
would love to get to know you! 
 
Robyn and Andrew Olsen 

Aug 4
Aug 11
Aug 18
Aug 25
Sept 1
Sept 8

$5 child/session or $10 family/session
Suitable for 2-4 year olds
Enclosed shoes recommended
A parent or guardian must accompany children

T U E S D A Y
9 : 3 0 A M  -  1 1 : 0 0 A M

or email admin@carmelcollegeprimary.wa.edu.au
BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL ON 9291 6399

i i i i
Hosted by: Carmel Adventist College Primary - 18 First Ave, Bickley

STORY • ACTIVITY • MORNING TEA



 

 

   p.  (08) 9291 6399 
e. admin@carmelcollegeprimary.wa.edu.au 

w.  www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au 
CARMEL PRIMARY 
ADVENTIST COLLEGE 

Like us on Facebook for regular information 
updates.  
Search for Carmel Adventist College Primary. 

School Term Dates 2020 
Term 1  Monday, February 3 – Wednesday, April 8 
Term 2  Wednesday, April 29 – Friday, July 3 
Term 3  Tuesday, July 21 – Friday, September 25 
Term 4  Tuesday, October 13 – Friday, Dec 11 

Happy Birthday 
…to the following students who celebrated a 

birthday in the school hoidays! 

Alex (Kindy) 
Isabelle (Yr 3) 

Samuel (Kindy) 
Ike (Yr 4) 

Isla (Kindy) 
Jaspah (Kindy) 

Eva (Yr 2) 
Clay (Yr 6) 
Isaac (Yr 6) 

Zachariah (Yr 4) 
Harrison (Yr 4) 

 
…and to the following students who 
celebrate an upcoming birthday! 

Jadon (Yr 6) 
Azekaius (PP) 

Levi (Yr 2) 
Elisha (Yr 3) 
Riley (Yr 6) 
Harper (PP) 

Musonda (Yr 5) 
Amelie (Kindy) 

 
Have a wonderful day and we pray that 

God will bless you in the year ahead! 

Pre-Loved School Uniforms 
Go to our ’Carmel Adventist College Primary & 
Secondary – Buy, Sell or Swap’. This page is for both 
Primary and Secondary Uniforms. Simply click the ‘JOIN 
GROUP’ button and Admin will get you off and running. 

Church & Community News 
Carmel SDA Church 
Come along and join in any of the various 
age-related programs or small groups 
between 9:30am-10:30am each Saturday 
followed by the church service at 11am.   
Everyone is welcome! 

Distancing will still be in place. We ask you to please sit 
with family or distance yourself by 2m. As restrictions are 
being lifted, our church has taken appropriate COVID 
safety measures. 

Upcoming Excursions or Incursions 
Yr 6 Ern Halliday Recreation Camp……...…31 Aug – 2 Sept 

Secondary Uniform Shop  
Opening Hours 
Please see below for the opening times.  

Monday  8:45am - 9:30am 
Wednesday  8:45am – 9:30am  
Friday   8:45am - 9:30am 
 
*Carmel Primary Uniform Shop is  
open on Fridays from 8:45 – 9:15am.  

Honey for 
sale! 
$10 for 1kg. Cash 
only.  

Available at the Front Office.  

All proceeds go to the Early 
Childhood Centre. 



YEAR 6 FUNDRAISER 

                                     Friday 31 July 

Dear Parents, 

As has been the tradition of CACP Year Six students, we will once again be hosting the 
annual fundraiser to help set up the Year 5’s Market Day, which will take place at the end of 
Term 3. (Proceeds from the Market Day will be donated to a humanitarian cause, details of 
which will be announced at a later date).  

This year we will be selling cookies, donuts and hot chocolate at recess and lunch time, and 
it will also be a mufti day (free dress). Students are asked to participate as follows:  

• Provide a gold coin donation for mufti 
• Buy up to two sweet foods (cookies and/or donuts) and/or a cup of hot chocolate 

The cost of the cookies/donuts will vary according to size and type, but will be either $1:00 
OR $2:00 each.  

A cup of hot chocolate will be $1:00. 

Please note, that if you send in money greater than the cost of two sweets and the hot 
chocolate, please indicate if you would like the change either:  

• Returned to you 
• Donated to the cause or 
• To purchase cookies/donuts to take home (students can only eat 2 sweets at 

school) 

Thank you for your participation.  

Kind regards,  

Anne Tonkin 
Year 6 Teacher 
Carmel Adventist College Primary 
 
 
 

A member of Adventist Schools Australia 



MUFTI  DAY  &
YEAR 6
FUNDRAISER

FUNDRAISER IN SUPPORT OF THE YEAR 5 MARKET DAY

FRIDAY

JULY , 31

Students in 'free dress' will need to bring a gold coin donation

Bring extra $$$to purchase...Donut, Cookie& Hot Drink


